
Herald of  Good TIDINGS 

FROM THE PASTOR 
 

Is Columbus Day popular here in Massachusetts? In South Dakota, Columbus Day is more often called  
Native American Day. In both states most people do not think about the reason for the holiday.  Is that an 
old man complaint? “In my day we knew the history behind our holiday, but kids today…” Did we ever care 
about the reason for the holiday more than celebrating the holiday? 
 

Columbus Day does not celebrate Columbus’ birthday; it commemorates the day he “discovered” America. 
Soon he discovered Natives of America and took some back to Europe as slaves. The Native Americans 
commemorate this day as the start of the war of extermination; Europeans fought against Natives. Native 
American Day is a day of loss. 
 

Christopher Columbus went on a dangerous journey. He opened up new lands to Europeans. The continent 
changed radically over the next 500 years.  Was that change good or bad?  It was good for me, my family, 
and my ancestors. I know Lakota (Sioux) who do not see the last 500 years as good for them. Ancestors 
died, tribes were destroyed, the old ways were lost. 
 

Thinking about the destruction that Columbus brought is something we try to avoid. It is unpleasant. We 
prefer the Columbus of, “In 1492, Columbus sailed the ocean blue.” That is if we even think of anything 
more than, “Yayyy! a 3 day weekend.” 
 

This month we are having a fall fair on Columbus Day weekend. It is the return of an old event. There are 
jewelry groups and craft groups meeting weekly to prepare for the event. I will have a pet blessing out on 
the lawn from 1-3, Saturday, October 11th. Plus, we will have our usual pumpkin patch. 
 

All these events are meant to be a time of celebration, fellowship and blessing. We hope to raise money for 
the church. But it is also a time to get together — have fun, be productive and build a stronger community, 
both in our church and town. 
 

That would be a good use of Columbus Day, to try to bring people together instead of tearing people apart. 
 
 
 

            Pastor Brian 

 

OCTOBER SERMON TITLES: 
        

 10/5     “What Does Blood Get You?”             10/12   “How Can We Help Our Church?” 

 10/19   “Are You Helping God or the Enemy?”          10/26   “Memory” - Memorial Sunday     

PET BLESSING - OCTOBER 11TH 
 

Pastor Brian is planning to have a Pet Blessing on Saturday, October 11th.  

Drop by the Pumpkin Patch anytime between 1 and 3 p.m.  We’ll have a 

short time of blessing to thank God for our little, furry friends  
(and feathered and scaly).  We hope to see you there! 

“Get you up to a high mountain, O Zion, herald of good 
tidings; lift up your voice with strength, O Jerusalem, herald 
of good tidings, lift it up, fear not; say to the cities of Judah, 
‘Behold your God!’”                                        ~ Isaiah 40:9 
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October Birthdays include: 
 

Eric Rockwood  -  Oct. 21st 

Carolyn Slongwhite  -  Oct. 21st 
 

 

Happy Birthday! 

On October 8th  

Rich and Jean McPherson  

will be celebrating their wedding  

anniversary - Congratulations! 

Go “Green” with the Electronic Tidings 

  

In an effort to reduce printing and mailing costs, we are asking that anyone who receives a printed Tid-
ings consider receiving the Tidings electronically. If you have an internet connection you can view the  
Tidings online at our website, www.AuburnFirstUCC.org by clicking on the Newsletter button on the left 
hand side of the home page. Not only can you view the current  Tidings on our website, but you can 
also view past editions.  And, if you prefer a printed version, you can print it out right at home! 
 
Another advantage to viewing the electronic  Tidings is that you get to see all the beautiful color that 
goes into the newsletter each month. If you would like to go green and start receiving the electronic 
Tidings, please send an email to Tidings@AuburnFirstUCC.org with the word “Subscribe” in the sub-
ject line. Each month you will receive an email notifying you when the  Tidings has been placed on the 
website (in most cases days before you would receive the mailed version). If for any reason you do not 
enjoy the electronic version of the Tidings, you can go back to the printed version at any time by  
contacting the Church office.  Thank you for considering this cost saving option. 

 

JIMMY FUND WALK 2014 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported me in the Jimmy Fund Walk 
on September 21st.  To date I have raised $1,400 for cancer research.   
There’s still time to donate.  Either  speak w ith m e directly 

or mail a check  (payable to the Jimmy Fund) to:   
36 Linda Ave., Millbury, MA 01527.   

 
A huge thank you to everyone w ho called, texted and Face-

booked me during the walk.  It sure made the time go by faster.   
 

       Thanks again — 
                 Lori Stockhaus   

 

Please join us on Saturday, Oct. 18th at 5 p.m. 

for our  Roast Pork Community Supper 
 

Adults   ~   $10    Children   ~   $5 
 

Servers: Board of Ed. & Memorial/Scholarship  
 

 

 

Estate Planning?    
 

Have you included the church in your will or estate planning?  Please 

prayerfully consider if the Lord would have you remember your  

church when completing your will. 
 

“One of the greatest missing teachings in the American church today is the  

reminder to men and women that nothing we have belongs to us.”   
 

Gordon MacDonald, American Pastor & Teacher 

JOIN US! - NEW MEMBER CLASSES 
 

New Member Classes will be starting  
October 12th following worship in the 

conference room. 
 

Classes will run approximately 15-20 
minutes for 3 consecutive Sundays  

(Oct. 12, 19 & 26). 
 

Please contact the church office if  
interested in learning more. 

http://www.AuburnFirstUCC.org
mailto:Tidings@AuburnFirstUCC.org
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October Fuel Fund 

  

This is a friendly reminder that in October there is a special offering envelope for the Fuel Fund. This is 

one of four Fuel Fund special offering envelopes that can be found in your offering envelope packets. All 

money donated through this offering envelope stays in the Church and goes directly towards the heating  

expenses of the building. With the continued rising costs of fuel, please consider making a donation  

to the Fuel Fund this fall to help offset these expenses. 

FROM THE DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  -  TIDINGS OCTOBER 2014 
 
 

Welcome to October! This weekend is the start of the pumpkin patch. Youth On a Mission (YOM) and the new 
confirmation class, along with MANY others will be unloading the truck to transform our front lawn into  

Auburn’s original pumpkin patch. Thank you to all who help.  
 

YOM will be meeting on October 3rd  at 6 p.m. for a sleepover followed by breakfast on Saturday to fuel them 
up for the pumpkin delivery.   

 
YOM’s pie sale fundraiser will run Oct.  5-19, with pie orders arriving in time for Thanksgiving.  Mouth-
watering flavors include: apple-raspberry, chocolate cream, hi-top apple, banana cream, apple crumb,  

bumbleberry (which includes apples, cherries, raspberries, blueberries and blackberries), pumpkin,  
chocolate peanut butter cream, blueberry and strawberry-rhubarb. 

 
 Confirmation class began on September 7th. This year’s Confirmation class consists of Amanda Carlson, Chris 

Clifford, Zach Lazerick, Haydn McPherson, Jennifer Premo, Mac Rice and Eric Rockwood. When you see 
them, as they participate in the service, please introduce yourself and encourage them as they begin their  

journey to become members of our church family.  
 

The Sunday school has a new look! Please come down and see our new rooms.  
They are much brighter and full of color.  

 
This year we have a new curriculum. Our primary need is bodies! For last year’s curricu-
lum we needed teachers, this year we only need volunteers to ASSIST the lead teacher. 
We need extra hands to help cut, turn on a video or get projects ready. I am trying to 

make this as stress free as possible. Please consider helping out, or at least take a look  
at all the changes that were made this summer.  

 
Another change is the children will only be up in service on the fourth Sunday of the 

month. This is because with the new curriculum we need a whole hour for lessons. The 
fourth Sunday the children will be upstairs so that those involved in Joyful Noyse can     

                                 sing and we can all support them. 
 

If anyone has any questions about the changes or would like to volunteer, please call me  
or come downstairs to the Sunday school room. 

 
          Jean McPherson 
          Director of Religious Education 
 

 
SUNDAY SCHOOL VOLUNTEERS:  (Thank you!) 

 

10/5 Pam Lazerick 

10/12 Paula Comeau 

10/19 Shannon Hartmann & Elizabeth Allain 

10/26 Lynn Largesse 

11/2 John Lazerick 

11/9 Shannon Hartmann & Karen Facteau 

11/16 Paula Comeau & Heather Caouette 

11/23 George Scobie 

11/30 Amy & Joe Eckman 
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FINANCIAL WELLNESS 
 

The Prudential Committee has held three meetings with representatives of the Trustees and  
Stewardship Committee highlighting the current financial position of the church. 

 

Living Within Our Means was the theme of the meetings.  We encouraged the Stewardship  
Committee to be energetic in its solicitation of pledges and the Trustees to be respectful of a  

Reasonable Budget/Deficit that can be fully supported through pledges and fundraisers. 
 

Our years of operating beyond our income has to be brought under control.  As we go forward, the 
church members will be called upon to pledge and to vote on a church program that we can support. 

 

Please be mindful of the $20,000 deficit in the current 2014 fiscal year budget that is above and 
beyond our current income.  That deficit can only be solved with increased member giving or  

modification of our church program. 
 

           David A. Sampson 
              Prudential Committee 

Barbara C. (Studley) Bernard, 75, of Auburn died peacefully on Saturday August 23rd 

in the Life Care Center.  Her husband Frank J. Bernard died in 1989.  She is survived by her 

sons, William Finnegan, Donald Finnegan, Jr., Brian Bernard, Alan Bernard and her daugh-

ters, Deborah Kent, Evamarie Beauregard, Kellie Michalidis and Tina Kelly. She leaves 18 

grandchildren and 15 great grandchildren and many nieces and nephews.  Barbara is prede-

ceased by her brother, Richard Studley, and her sister, Judith Studley. 
 

Barbara was born in Worcester; she was the daughter of the late Walter and Leone (Delorey) Studley. She  

was a graduate of Wachusett Regional High School in 1956, where she was a majorette.  In her spare time  

she enjoyed gardening, cooking, and puzzles. She loved hosting big holiday gatherings. Barbara was a 45 year 

resident of Auburn. She was a foster mother to many, many children.  Her funeral was held Thursday, August 

28th at our Church with burial at Hillside Cemetery. 

FROM THE TRUSTEES 
 

The trustees are accepting bids for snow- 

plowing and sanding the church parking lot.   

If you have any questions, please contact Todd 
Dube, todddube.bdsupply@verizon.net or  

508-864-6601. 

    Thank you — 

KEEPING AUBURN WARM 

ANNUAL FUNDRAISER DINNER 

Saturday, November 8th at 5:30 p.m. 

North American Martyr’s Church Hall 

8 Wyoma Drive, Auburn 
 

Featuring roasted chicken, oven roasted potatoes, 

shells and sauce, garden salad, cranberry sauce,  

dinner rolls, beverage and dessert. 
 

gift basket & gift card drawings  &  50/50 cash drawing 
 

Tickets $10     (children 12 and under are $5) 
 

For tickets or information call:   

Ann Weston  774-633-1123 or 

Betty Murphy  508-832-2019 
 

Catered by Tastefully Michelle of Webster 

 

Hi everyone,  

I am writing this to ask you all a favor. I am work-

ing on a project for my Christian Traditions class 

and wanted to know if any of you would be will-

ing to help me. I am creating a video on people’s 

thoughts on seeing a loved one in heaven.   

    Thank you, 

    Lillian McPherson 
 

(Please call the church office if you’d like to help.) 



FROM THE BOARD OF CHRISTIAN OUTREACH 
 

October 5th, 2014 is the one day event called Day for the Hungry.  This event supports “Love In  
Motion’s” (the group Jen & Randy Bohn travel with to Haiti)  goal to distribute 4,000 bags of food on 

Christmas Eve 2014 and 4,000 bags of food on Easter 2015.  Each bag contains food for a few days and, 
more importantly, a gospel presentation in Haitian Creole.  The goal is to raise $50,000 and we believe 
nothing is impossible for God.  We have seen Him move churches and individuals alike to great places 

of generosity to meet this practical and spiritual need.  Thank you in advance for your support. 
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Library Tidings  by Gloria Whitehead 
 

The Library committee expresses many thanks to the custodian who did such a good job of 
recently washing and waxing the floor in the Children’s Library.  Doing the same to the win-

dows in that room would really call it to smile. 
 

Further, after the church service on Sunday, September 7th, Ron, Connie, Emily and Kelsea 

Hanks went down to the Children’s Library (which had been jostled about for the floor job) 
and with a tad of a veteran’s help, transformed its appearance into a very inviting spot for  
the youngsters to go to browse for books and relax.  With Here We Grow borrowing once a 

month, it’s an additional plus. 
 

With all of the preceding and the Columbus Day weekend Fall Extravaganza fast approach-

ing, “What could be sweeter” than, RIGHT NOW, to pull tired books from the libraries.  That 
doesn’t mean to pull every older book from the shelves (that would present another problem) 

but, between the children’s and adult libraries we’ll supply some good, saleable material.   
 

If there’s a book that you feel needs to be justifiably “dismissed” just place it, #1) under the 

display table in the Adult Library and, #2) on the bottom left shelf in the Children’s Library. 
The committee will take action and thank you. 
 

In contrast, if there is a book that you feel would be a welcome addition to either library,  
jot the name and author down on a piece of paper and give it to a committee member: 
Jean McPherson, Debbie Pranaitis, Charlotte Steffen or Gloria Whitehead. 

 
On another note, we noticed that 2 DVD’s of Rev. Knox’s retirement service are missing.  

Please take a look around your home to see if you might have a copy. 
 

Just a quick P.S.   
 

 While helping re-organize on that Sunday several weeks ago, Kelsea Hanks saw  
 only 2 Harry Potter books on display.  There’d been some mishandling of several  

 volumes which, with her special discount, she ordered for us from the category of  
 good or new or in good condition.  Added were, The Unofficial Harry Potter Cookbook  
 and The Tales of Beedle the Bard.  Thanks, Kelsea. 

Coffee Hour Hosts: 
 

  10/5      ~    Historian, Memorial/Scholarship & Nominating  Committees         

  10/12      ~    No coffee hour (Fall Fair begins at 11 a.m.)    

  10/19, 10/26   ~    Stewardship Committee   

  11/2, 11/9   ~    Financial Secretaries/Treasurers  

     

                                Consecration Sunday, October 19th 
  

Consecration Sunday is October 19, 2014. It will be here before we know it!  
We are asking you to make a financial commitment to God and our church for 
2015.  Please prayerfully consider your commitment -- while keeping in mind all 
the surprising gifts we receive from a generous, loving God. 

 

Please plan to be in church on October 19 to return your pledge card and share in a light thank-you 
brunch following worship.  
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* * *  FALL FAIR EXTRAVAGANZA!  * * *  
 

 

      The October Fall Fair will be held Columbus Day weekend (Saturday, October 11th from 9 a.m.    
    to 3 p.m. and Sunday, October 12th from 11 a.m. until 3 p.m.) and we’re hoping everyone gets  
involved!  Please take another look around for items you can donate to our “attic treasures” (no 

clothes please!). These items should be clean, in excellent condition and ready for sale.  We are also 
looking for donations of books, puzzles and DVDs (NO VHS tapes).  We can store items behind the  

curtains on the stage in Fellowship Hall.  Also, please consider other ways to donate, such as: sporting 
event tickets, a vacation home that you could offer for a weekend, teen services for fall leaf raking, 

someone who’s a good cook can offer a meal prepared and served at the bidder’s location.  
We’re only limited by our own creativity!   

 

"Attention Jewelry Lovers" - We are looking for donations of older or vintage jewelry to enhance 
our jewelry table, some to be sold as is or recreated into a new piece. Any donations are greatly  
appreciated.  Questions? Contact Gayle Farley, chair of the jewelry table, at 508-753-0285 or at 

gayle2bill@gmail.com.   
 

FALL FAIR WISH LIST: Michael’s 50% off coupons, chenille bathrobes, bedspreads, etc. (will be cut 
up), spindles from old kitchen chairs, furniture (small tables, bureaus, bookcases, etc.) to refinish or  

repurpose, small wooden spools, old clay pots. Monetary donations are appreciated, too! 
 

ATTENTION ALL COMMITTEES/BOARDS:   
Please put those finishing touches on your baskets that will be sold at the fair. 

 

We are holding weekly craft nights on Wednesday evenings at 6:30.   
FALL FAIR SET UP BEGINS WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 8TH. 

 

You may call Cindy Ryan at 508-832-3416 to obtain more info about the Fair.   
 

WITH YOUR HELP, we look forward to another successful Church fundraiser!   

 

Potluck & Movie/Book Discussions 
 

We continue to meet for potluck suppers in the vestry (old kitchen) area.  The potluck will begin at  
5:30 p.m. on movie nights with the movie viewing during dinner, and discussion to follow at its  

conclusion.  On book discussion nights, the potluck will begin at 6:00 p.m. with the discussion time  
beginning at approximately 6:30-6:45 p.m.  You do NOT have to read the book, 

if you just want to come for food and fellowship, please do!   
         

   Tuesday, Oct. 21      -      Jonah  (movie)  -  5:30 p.m. start time 

   Tuesday, Nov. 16     -    The Red Tent by Anita Diamant   -  6 p.m. start time 
 

We welcome your suggestions for movies and/or books. 

 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the success of this year’s  
Relay for Life held on Septem ber  5th and 6th.  To date, this  

year’s South Central Worcester County walk has raised over $80,000,  
with pledges still coming in.   

 
At last count the D.U.C.K.S. (Dedicated United Christian Kindred Spirits)  
raised $3,573.36 for cancer research!   Thanks for your support.  Together  

we are partnering to help the world celebrate more birthdays.   
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 DRIVEWAY FUND UPDATE: 
 

In June we reported that we had raised $22,815* toward our goal of $29,685 needed to retire the drive-
way debt.   
 

At this time, we need only $2,540 to reach our goal! Just one more push will retire this debt.  THANK 
YOU to all who answered the call thus far.   
 

Please help us pay for that last bit of rock and tar on our nice, flat parking lot. 
               Thank you. 
 

 

 

Oct. 15 at 7 p.m. 

335 Chandler Street 

in Worcester 



 

        Here We Grow Preschool 
 

While we welcome in the beautiful month of October, Here We Grow  begins its 
26th school year.  The staff and most of the children have settled into a nice  
routine.  I am happy to report that the majority of crying has stopped, for the  
children and the parents.   
 

Here We Grow began the school year with 37 three-year-olds and 69 four and 
five-year-olds.  At this time we have a few openings in the A.M. & P.M. three-year-
old class and a few openings in the four-year-old A.M. & EXT. day classes.  If you 
know of someone who is looking for a two day afternoon program for their three- 
year-old or a morning three day program for their four-year-old, please have them 
call the school at 508-832-8184.    

 

Our one new teacher has settled in nicely with the help of the returning staff. Gina Basili is work-
ing with Helen Ethier in the morning three-year-old class and the four-year-old afternoon class.  
All of our returning teachers are doing what they do best, helping and supporting each other for 
the good of the children and the school.  

  

During the month of September the children became familiar with their teachers, new friends and 
new surroundings.  They had a tour of the entire building and met Denise and Pastor Brian.   

 

Each child received homework the second week of school.  Continuing on with one of our tradi-
tions, the children created a picture page of their families and added it to their classroom family 
album.  It is one of the ways we become familiar with the many different types of families  
attending HWG.  It is also a great way for the children to open up to someone, just by talking 
about their families. 

 

We had a great parent turnout for Parent Orientation which was held a week before school start-
ed.  Many questions were asked and answered with the hope that any and all fears were put to 
rest.  For the 5th year in a row we offered a “Meet the Teachers” time before the actual first day 
of class. Again, we had a good turnout. 

 

Starting the first day of school, all the children are taught our prayer that we say before our snack 
and lunch times.  Many of the children teach their families the same prayer at home.  I would like 
to share the prayer with you and again, thank Gloria Whitehead for finding this prayer for us.   
 

Thank You for the World so sweet 
Thank You for the food we eat 
Thank You for the birds that sing 
Thank You God for everything. 
 

I would like to thank Marc Vandall,  Dave Sampson, Wayne Prouty and Sue and Stan MacPhee  
for all the help they did in preparing HWG for another school year.  We wouldn’t have been  
ready without their continued support.  So THANK YOU! 
 

In case you haven’t heard, I will be retiring at the end of this school year.  I have been in the 
field of early childhood education for 30 years, the first 5 years at Jack & Jill Preschool and the 
last 25 years at Here We Grow Preschool.  I have had the opportunity to meet many wonderful 
people and families, both at the preschool and at the church.  I will have many memories to  
carry me through my retirement years, mostly all good (ha, ha).  Thank you for the support  
and friendships you have showed me during my years at First Congregational Church of Auburn. 
Please help me to welcome Gina Basili as the new director of Here We Grow Preschool, starting 
the 2015 school year.  
 

Upcoming events for the month of October:  apple orchard field trips, visits from the police and 
fire departments, and Halloween parade and parties.  
 

Until next month, enjoy the beautiful colors of fall and stay healthy.   
 

Dawn Murphy 
Here We Grow Preschool Director  
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 Happy Fall! Happy Halloween! October has many health obser- 
 vances including: Breast Cancer Awareness, Chiropractic Health 
 Awareness, Dental Hygiene, Domestic Violence Awareness, Eye  
 Injury Prevention, Health Literacy, Patient-Centered Care Aware- 
 ness, Pharmacists Awareness, Physical Therapy, SIDS, Pregnancy  
 and Infant Loss, and Talk About Prescriptions. 

 

     October 6-12 is Emergency Nurses Week, Fire Prevention Week, Healthcare  
 Resource and Materials Management Week, Healthcare Security and Safety  
 Week, Mental Illness Awareness Week, and Physicians Assistants Week 
 

     October 7-13 is Healthcare Food Service Workers Week and Pediatric Nurses  
  Week 
 

     October 9 is Stop America's Violence Everywhere (SAVE) 
 

     October 11 is Depression Screening Day 
 

     October 11 is Arthritis Day 
 

     October 12-20 is Bone and Joint Health Awareness Week and the 20th-26th is  
 Pastoral Care Week 
 

     October 18 is Mammography Day, and  
 

     October 23 is Lung Health Day 

   

There will be information about the above mentioned on the table in Fellowship Hall. 
 

Thank you to all who participated in the flu shot clinic. It was a positive experience 
once again, and each year we increase the amount of flu shots given.  
 

Hand washing is very important now that we’re getting into flu season and to help 
avoid the viruses that are coming around. 
 

A reminder about the closet with medical equipment, some parishioners were able 
to borrow items recently and that's what the closet is all about. If it's there, borrow 
it, if it isn't.....sorry! I also recently lent out my electronic blood pressure cuff to 
someone on a new medication. I'm willing to lend it out. It's not in the closet, so 
please see me.  
 

Last, but not least, Happy, SAFE, Halloween!                               
         God Bless! 
                                                                      Debbie Pranaitis 
         Parish Nurse 
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MEMORIAL SUNDAY   ~   10 A.M. OCTOBER 26TH 
 

 

We have designated October 26th as Memorial Sunday.  At this special wor-
ship service we remember church members that we have lost in the past 
year.  Also during this service, congregants will have an opportunity to  

                                      come forward and receive a flower and light a candle in memory of a loved one.   
 

This service of remembrance has proven to be moving and very special to those who have lost loved 
ones, so please mark your calendars for October 26th, and plan to join us on Memorial Sunday. 
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AUBURN WALK FOR HUNGER 

TO SUPPORT AYFS FOOD PANTRY  

AND KATERI’S KITCHEN 
 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 19TH AT 1 P.M. 
 

Registration is at 12:45 P.M. at Auburn Youth & Family Services, 

Pheasant Court, Auburn.  The 2 ½ mile long route begins and ends at AYFS.   
 

All money raised is used to help local families who need the services of these food banks.   
 

Sue Campbell would love for you to join her on this walk.  (Sue is the contact person for our church.) You may 

obtain a walker envelope from Sue which you can fill out and return on the day of the walk (along with one non-

perishable food item). If you’re unable to participate in the walk, won’t you please consider donating to this most 

worthy cause? (Checks should be made payable to AYFS Hunger Walk.) Please see Sue or call her at 508-799-

2718, or email: suecq4@aol.com if you have any questions.  THANK YOU for being generous with your time  

and donations!  ***Look for the Celtic sneaker collection during the Sunday service on Oct. 5th. 

Jean needs to know how many people would like to participate in the EcoTarium’s 

annual Great Pumpkin Fest.  As you may recall, for every pumpkin you carve  

(they supply the pumpkins), you will get a free ticket to the  

Festival to be held on Saturday, October 25th from 2-9 p.m.   

 

Please see the sign-up sheet on the Sunday school bulletin board in Fellowship  

Hall and indicate how many pumpkins you’re requesting. 

RACHEL’S TABLE 
 

Dear Friends — 
 
Rachel’s Table, a hunger relief organization that uses volunteers to transport donated food to shelters, 
soup kitchens, day program, group homes, and food pantries, is in urgent need of volunteer drivers to 
help us pick up and deliver donated food from your area.  Good food will go to waste if we cannot pick it 
up. 
 
Volunteers are needed during the day on weekdays.  Drivers use their own car and hours are flexible — 
you determine the amount of time you want to give.  There is a stipend for the gas that you use. 
 
Please call Carla Szymanski or Lissa Kasakoff at Rachel’s Table, 508-799-7699, or email:  
lissakasakoff@gmail.com.  You may also go to www.rachelstable.org for more information. 
 
Thank you so much for helping us to help the hungry! 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Carla Szymanski 
Director 
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THE PUMPKINS WILL BE HERE SOON!!! 
ARRIVING ON OCTOBER 4TH AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

            And we need all hands on deck, to ensure the success of this year’s pumpkin 
             patch.  Remember, this is a HUGE fundraiser for the church. So, your help 
            is needed, beginning with the unloading of the truck on Saturday, Oct. 4th.     

 

          We are also in need of volunteers to man the pumpkin patch.  We have  
      morning and afternoon shifts to fit most schedules.  Please check the  

        sign up sheet in fellowship hall or give us a call. 
 

               Thank you all for sharing our excitement for the Pumpkin Patch. 

 

                Diane Moore (508-832-8078)    Shirley Hill (508-832-6335) 
 

           THE PATCH WILL BE OPEN DAILY  
         OCT. 4TH THRU OCT. 31ST. 

 

 

TIDINGS is a monthly publication of 
 

First Congregational Church,  

United Church of Christ  

128 Central St., Auburn MA 01501  
 

Phone: (508)  832-2845 
Office Hours: Mon.-Fri. 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
Email: secretary@auburnfirstucc.org 

or PastorBrian@auburnfirstucc.org 
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doing Christ’s work in the world. 
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